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Agenda
Opening Prayer:  Pastor Marcia Kisner

Call to Order and Adoption of the Agenda:  President Mark Lewis

Reports for Questions and Approval

-Minutes of the 2017 Annual Meeting


-Christian Education


-Inreach/Outreach


-Property Committee


-Stewardship


-Music and Worship


-Treasurer’s Reports:  General, Mission, Memorial, Scrip, WELCA

Old Business

New Business
· Synod Mission support proposed $1,000.00.  2017 support was $1,000.00 we sent $1,125.00 to the Synod, $1,030.00 to MICA, and $40.00 to the Food Pantry. 
· Designation of offerings Ash Wednesday and Maundy Thursday to MICA and Christmas Program, Christmas Eve and Christmas Day to the General Fund.
· 2018 Budget

· Election of Officers

Closing and Adjournment
Minutes of the 2016 Nazareth Lutheran Church Congregational
Annual Meeting

Sunday, January 15, 2017


President Mark Lewis called the meeting to order at 11:07, and Pastor Marcia opened with prayer.  23 members of the congregation were present for the meeting.  


The secretary read the minutes of the 2015 meeting and there was a correction to the amount of the Mission collection in 2015. The minutes reported $1,198.00 but the amount should have been 1,772.00.  The minutes were approved with this correction.


Janet Thorson announced that the treasurer’s report for the food bank contained some errors.  She will provide a corrected report that will be published in an upcoming monthly newsletter.  Lisa Smith indicated that there is a new Treasurer’s report for a Script bank account. The other Committee Reports were approved as presented by the congregation with all ayes.

Old Business:  Nothing to report.

New Business:  


$2,000 had been proposed for 2016 Synod Mission support, but only $1,840.00 was given.  John Egeland moved that we increase the donation by $160.00 to the proposed $2,000.00 Dave Lewis seconded and the motion carried. Wendy Dubberke motioned that the 2017 Mission Support should be $1,000, seconded by Steve Lewis. There was much discussion regarding the amount, it was noted that we can continue to send what we collect to the Synod Mission, but we will not need to make up any lapse out of our general fund.  The motion was put to a vote and the motion carried.


Designation of offerings Ash Wednesday, Maundy Thursday and Good Friday should go to MICA; Christmas Program, Christmas Eve and Christmas Day to the General Fund.  Dave Lewis moved to accept as is, seconded by Wendy Dubberke. The motion was carried.


The church sound system has stopped working and Kurt Cynar made some suggestions for new components.  He stated that he would install the system for no extra charge.  The total amount for the suggested components was $917.00, although some members have made pledges to fund some of the components.  Thank You Nathan and Janis Hovland and Joyce Allen.  Jerry Lund mentioned that Kreg Tool recently replaced their sound system and he would check with them to see if they would donate some of the components.  


The council indicated that the balance needed to pay for the new sound system would come from the undesignated memorial money.  Donations for the sound system will be accepted until February 12th.


Pastor Marcia and the council had suggested that a way to save money for the congregation would be to cut her hours here at the church.  It was decided that she would work ¾ time and that would result in a ¾ cut to her salary and her pension.  The congregation will continue to pay 100% of the medical insurance and her utilities.  Nancy Weatherman motioned to accept the change to Pastor Marcia’s hours, salary and pension, Randy Dubberke seconded the motion and the congregation passed it with all ayes.


The 2017 budget showing the reduction in hours was approved by a motion from John Egeland, seconded by Steve Lewis.


Pastor Marcia motioned for the approval of the 2017 Ballot and seconded by Randy Dubberke, with approval of all ayes by the congregation.  

Pastor Marcia wanted to thank the Council for their work in 2016. She stated it had been a wonderful year and was happy to work with and for such a great congregation.  She feels that her call has been reaffirmed and looks forward to a great 2017.

President Mark Lewis adjourned the meeting at 11:35.








Respectfully submitted by 

Eileen Lewis, Church Secretary.

Pastor’s Report

St. Paul, the Apostle, original name Saul of Tarsus, one of the leaders of the first generation of Christians.  Also, known as a tentmaker.  What is a Tentmaker?  We use the Apostle Paul as our example of a tentmaker.  He and his co-laborers, Priscilla and Aquila, made tents while pursuing their primary goal of spreading the Gospel of Jesus Christ (Acts 18:1-5).  However, this is not the only instance of Paul’s using Tentmaking.  The New Testament specifically reports that Paul worked in Galatia, Corinth, Thessalonica, and Ephesus (1 Th. 2:9; 2 Th. 3:7-8; Acts 20:31-35; 1 Cor. 4:12; 9:6).  He used his skill of making tents to carry him into some very difficult mission fields and into areas, such as Corinth, dominated by commerce. For Paul making tents was not just about paying expenses.  It gave him so many opportunities to be with so many people and share the gospel message.
Like Paul in the 1st century we today find ways to do work in our churches as outside our churches to help with expenses.  God first blessed me by me finding work at Michaels the Craft store, then this past September I received a phone call from Wendy Dubberke and she needed help at her pre-school.  After working there a month I asked Wendy Dubberke, Lerin Dubberke (the teacher for the preschool) and our church council if I could continue helping at the preschool.  The question to me from Mark Lewis, President of Church Council, was “what do you want to do.”  My answer was I would love to continue to work as a helper at Miss Wendy’s.  I really do believe God called me to that “tentmaking.”

Even when I was working at Michael’s and now Miss Wendy’s Pre-school the consistent question I’m asked is… “Do you like the work?” and “How is it going?”  The answers are complicated.  Yes I liked the work at Michaels and continue to like it at Miss Wendy’s.  But both places of work I would go home tired.  Yet, it is a tired that makes me feel good about what I am doing especially at Miss Wendy’s.  I also am given the opportunity to work with Wendy and Lerin who are very gifted and I admire so much as they share their gifts of teaching 3, 4, and 5 year olds.  Each and every day I learn something new and receive such joy just being around these little ones and the gifted teachers.  I feel this truly is at tent-making ministry added to being a pastor.  I am given the opportunity to be kind to people, to learn from others, and to share the teachings of Christ by my actions.  My heart melted the very first time a three year old said, “I love you, Miss Marcia.”  

¾ time at church is still an adventure.  I have been spending more time on worship planning.  I wrote and did a program during Lent this year with the puppets and taught the children a new song.  Then I wrote the Sunday school Christmas program.  Both programs were creative and fun.  I’m looking forward to doing more writing for the children this coming year and working with puppets.  

Highlights of the year were Confirmation class because each year with new students it becomes challenging and a continued journey towards each of our growth in faith.  We have also continued to have Bible study with several of our adults.  Beginning in the fall we began meeting adults and children for Sunday school.  We have been learning the stories of the Bible and each adult has been able to share their knowledge.  Vacation Bible school was a tremendous success for all who attended.  The theme was about Hero’s and we invited our local and everyday hero’s.  It was a joy to have local police, local firefighters, local medical people, and veterans and local military.  The students were so respectful and caring.  

Two more really tough funerals for our church family.  Nancy Weatherman and Juanita Olson both died and we are still mourning their deaths.  These faithful women were so active in God’s church and will be missed for years and years to come.

Our prayer list continues to grow and I continue to ask each of you to pray for each other and this church family.  We have many of our young who are really hurting and need your prayers.  Last fall when we got back together as a confirmation class the students said “do we really need to pray, out loud, together?  My answer was firm, “YES.”  So pray for the sick, the dying, those who struggle with mental illness, those who struggle with addictions, those who are depressed, and those who mourn their loved ones.  Pray for our families and our friends.  Pray for our children and our elderly.  Pray for our world.

Join us for worship and fellowship each Sunday.  





Peace and Love,

Marcia Kisner

Pastor

Christian Education Committee Report
We averaged 10-12 in Sunday school. In the fall we joined together the students and adults.  We are introducing the Bible stories to some and reviewing the stories to our adults.  It has been a joy to have each of us share our memories of Bible stories and have some of our children hearing them for the first time.

Vacation Bible school was held at the Nazareth Lutheran this year and the theme was Hero’s. Each night we had Everyday hero’s attend VBS.  We had veterans, active military, doctor, nurses, Vet tech, firefighters, and police.  It was amazing and the children were so great and respectful.  Thank you to Wendy Dubberke, Lerin Hermanson, Joyce Allen JoLynn Lund, Kevin Lewis, and Wendy Ringgenberg for helping again by teaching and serving meals. 

I wrote the Christmas program this year.  It was so sweet and a little loud.  It was angels in heaven seeing Jesus be born and listening to the angel band play with our traditional songs and several contemporary songs.  We were really helped by our Shepherd’s choir (adult members of church).  I was most impressed that we could hear the children because we used our new sound system.  And the drummers in the angel band were loud and fun.  


We continue to have Confirmation on Wednesday evening and Adult Bible Study this fall we tried to have it Thursday.  We are going back to Wednesday after confirmation class.

Prayerfully submitted

Marcia Kisner

Pastor

Property Committee Report

In 2017 the bell tower was repaired which we are thankful for, funds from the sale of the property in 2016 paid for the repairs.  The repair will stop the leaking into the interior of the church and inside the walls.  Mike Clough and John Egeland painted over the water stains in the SouthEast corner of the church.

Curt Ceynar installed the new sound system and assisted with the purchase of the electric piano.  Both help to make the worship services more enjoyable for all.

On December 31 2 of the 3 church furnaces weren’t working.  We had to have Lekwa Heating and Cooling come to repair them.  The furnaces are over 20 years old.  Replacing the furnaces will be something we will have plan on in the near future.

Thee are also a number of repairs that will be needed to the parsonage so we will need to make a list and start prioritizing some of those repairs as well.
Respectfully  submitted

Mark Lewis
Council President

In-reach/Out-reach Committee Report 
We have Fellowship every Sunday following worship. It is a joy to have so many people stay for coffee and fellowship. It was fun to get to know people and what is happening in their lives. 

We also had two fundraisers: The Silent Auction and Lefsa sales. The Silent Auction in June went very well but as always is a great deal of work.  The Lefsa sale is in early December





                    Prayerfully submitted

Marcia Kisner
Pastor

Music and Worship Committee Report

Music and Worship Committee met three times this year to pick out hymns for the weekly worship service. Thank you Joyce Allen and Steve Lewis for sharing their love of music.  The choir sang several times during Christmas, Lent and Easter. It is such a joy to have a choir for these special times for worship.

Again Joanne Olson and Steve Hurst played mandolin and guitar for the Christmas Eve candle light service. This has become a tradition for us a Nazareth. This year was the fifth year for Joanne and Steve playing for us.  Joanne brought her 100 year old mandolin to play for the hymn “Silent Night.”  Next year a month prior to this service we need to write an article for our local newspapers.  This is a very special service.  This year we did a service of light and more readings from Luke.  The special music was Lisa and Ken Smith singing O Holy Night and the choir singing Hallelujah Christmas.  After wards one of our members and his girlfriend asked it they could do special music on their instruments.  I can’t wait until Christmas Eve.  Please mark it on your calendar. 

Each year we need to lift up in prayer and thanks for Ellen Olson and Sheila Duhn for being our accompanists during the year. They are dedicated and wonderful musicians.  We are so very blessed to have them a part of our community.  Please take time to thank them in person for all their hard work and sharing of their gifts.

     Prayerfully submitted

Marcia Kisner

Pastor

WELCA Reports

WELCA Secretary Report is unavailable
Nazareth WELCA Treasurer’s Report is unavailable

Madrid Home Report


Well another annual meeting for Madrid Home is done. Several of the accomplishments and activities included in addition to those listed in the Madrid Home Annual Report are:
1. Modified restroom doors on the 3rd floor west wing to provide better access for the residents.   This project was funded by the Alma Pedretti Charitable Foundation.

2. Continued work on goals to develop independentliving in the Huxley facility

3. Replaced the remaining cultured stone facades at the Cedars, and four water heaters at Cedars at a cost of nearly $70,000.00.

These are some of the things going on at Madrid Home.








Respectfully submitted 
David & Jamie Lewis
Delegates

Statistical Report for 2017
Funerals:  Nancy Weatherman and Juanita Olson
Weddings:  Emily and Adam Luke, Allyn and Garett Carlson
Baptisms:  
Confirmation(s): Kevin Lewis
Confirmation Instruction:   Kiera Genovese; Riley Kelly; Caden Hasbrouck, Kara Mayfield and Jazmine Mayfield 
New Members:  Allyn and Garett Carlson
Transfers into Nazareth:  
Transfers out of Nazareth: 
Pastoral Acts for non-members: Funeral – Royal Smith, Baptism – Liam Blackie 
	Membership as of:
	12/31/15
	12/31/16
	12/31/17

	Baptized
	167
	171
	173

	Communing
	34
	37
	34

	Communing Visitors          
	32
	35
	35

	
	
	
	

	Special Services:
	
	
	

	Ash Wednesday                    
	24
	24
	23

	Maundy Thursday                
	19
	19
	21

	Good Friday                          
	27
	23
	20

	Easter Sunday
	60
	62
	83

	Christmas Program       
	44
	26
	52

	Christmas Eve                       
	38
	51
	45

	Christmas Day                       
	23
	12
	25


Cambridge Food Pantry Report 2017
The Cambridge Food Pantry has served 29 families this year.  This is about the same as last year.  We still use the Food Bank, but because the Food Bank has USDA food, we have more things to fill out.  We have guide lines we have to follow.  Ernie Shoen and Wyatt Thorson helped me load and unload from the food bank.  We had donations from Ballard Schools, the Boy Scouts, United Way, Iowa Select we got pork loins, Huxley Communications, both churches and lots of other donations.  We have one person who gives us laundry and dish soap and other things that people cannot get with food stamps.  We can only have a food pantry if people are willing to donate.  We received a grant from Rotary Club of Ames for $3,500.00 to buy a fridge and we had enough money to buy a new freezer.

We have four volunteers from each church.  From the Lutheran church we had, Nathan Hovland, Dale Dunlap, Janet Thorson and we have another Dona Cowman.  From the Methodist church we have Sonja Carmon, Pam Anderson, Rhonda Cynar & Carolyn Sesker.  We could not do this without these people.
	Beginning Balance
	$3,728.28

	Deposits
	$6,652.56

	Checks written
	

	Town & Country
	$758.54

	Food Bank
	$183.00

	Fareway
	$1,622.19

	Dollar General
	$91.47

	Bolton & Hay Inc.   Fridge
	$2,553.54

	Home Depot   Freezer
	$933.70

	Closing Balance
	$4,238.40


Janet Thorson
Janet Thorson

Chair person
Memorial Fund Report

	Balance forward 01-01-2017
	
	$10, 278.57

	Deposits
	
	

	             Nancy Weatherman Memorial
	$1,300.00
	

	             Juanita Olson Memorial
	$1,050.00
	

	             Interest
	$10.32
	

	Misc Deposit
	$1,000.00
	

	Total Deposits:  
	
	$2,360.32

	Withdrawals
	
	

	             Check and bank fees
	$22.32
	

	             Electric Piano
	$774.98
	

	             Sound System
	$587.00
	

	Total Withdrawals
	
	$1,384.30

	Balance on hand, 12-31-2017
	
	$11,254.59


Accounting of the Memorial Funds
	In Memorial of
	
	Balance

	Jean Egeland
	
	$2,075.00

	Diane Aust
	
	$65.00

	Erma Ryerson
	
	$1,153.32

	Judy Larkin
	
	$987.08

	Marie Lee
	
	$665.00

	Ione Lewis
	
	$875.30

	Bruce Cairns
	
	$710.00

	Marj Sampson Maakstad
	
	$790.00

	Margaret Christopherson
	
	$550.00

	Max Olson
	
	$405.00

	Nancy Weatherman
	
	$1,300.00

	Juanita Olson
	
	$1,050.00

	Miscellaneous
	
	1,162.89

	Balance
	
	11,254.59


Special Note:  Nancy Weatherman passed away and the Memorial Fund books were lost.  We have old records and back statements but were unable to find the books.  
Memorial money used in 2017 was from the Erma Ryerson Memorial Fund in the amount of $774.98 for the electric piano. From Carly Bartleson $65.00 and $522.00 from Miscellaneous memorials for the sound system.

We have been in contact with other family members and will be transferring memorial funds from Diane Aust, Marie Lee, Bruce Cairns, Marj Sampson Maakstad, Margret Christopherson, Max Olson and the balance of the miscellaneous memorial to the Bell Tower repair for a total of $4,347.89.
Memorial Fund Treasurer
Wendy Dubbberke
Wendy Dubberke
	2017 Nazareth Mission Report

	
	
	
	
	

	Balance on 1/01/2017
	
	$ 47.30
	

	Income:
	
	
	
	

	
	Monthly offering:
	$ 1,519.00
	
	

	
	Ash Wednesday
	$ 360.00
	
	

	
	Maundy Thursday
	$ 298.00
	
	

	
	Good Friday
	$ 11.34
	
	

	Total Deposits:
	
	$ 2,188.34
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Disbursements:
	
	
	

	
	SE IA Synod Mission support       $ 1,125.00
	
	

	
	MICA
	$ 1,030.00
	
	

	
	Food Pantry
	$ 40.00
	
	

	Total Disbursements:
	
	$ 2,195.00
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Balance on 12/31/2017
	
	$ 40.64
	


2017 NAZARETH LUTHERAN CHURCH ELCA MISSION FUND

In 1991 Nazareth invested $5,000.00 from the Doris Lewis bequest in the ELCA Mission Loan Fund.  This fund loans low interest monies to build new churches.   The balance in our account as of November 30, 2017 was $9,489.98.
Nazareth Treasurer

Lisa Smith

Lisa Smith

2017 GENERAL TREASURER'S REPORT

	BALANCE 01-01-2017
	
	
	$ 2,145.46

	INCOME:
	
	
	
	

	     Offering Envelopes:
	
	$ 58,425.01
	

	     Loose offering:
	
	$ 922.16
	

	     Donations/gifts
	
	$ 4,589.08
	

	
	TOTAL
	
	
	$ 63,936.25

	OTHER INCOME:
	
	
	

	     Easter Breakfast
	
	$ 52.00
	

	     Silent Auction
	
	$ 1,582.50
	

	     Lefsa
	
	$ 312.00
	

	     Thrivent Financial
	
	$ 181.00
	

	     Amazon Smiles Rebate
	
	$ 41.30
	

	     Transfer from Capital Imp.
	
	$ 16,000.00
	

	     Transfer from SCRIP
	
	$ 300.00
	

	     JEEP Event
	
	$ 350.00
	

	     Backpack Buddies
	
	$ 37.48
	

	     Interest
	
	$ 1.00
	

	
	TOTAL
	
	$ 18,857.28
	

	TOTAL INCOME
	
	
	
	$ 82,793.53

	
	
	
	

	DISBURSEMENTS:
	
	
	

	     Pastor’s Salary
	
	$ 29,475.00
	

	     Pension/Medical
	
	$ 14,277.59
	

	     Admin. Assistant
	
	$ 1,108.20
	

	     Custodian
	
	$ 1,773.12
	

	     Organist/Pianist
	
	$ 1,265.21
	

	     FICA
	
	
	$ 686.97
	

	     Worship Supplies
	
	$ 334.15
	

	     Office Supplies
	
	$ 736.84
	

	     Gas/Electric Church
	
	$ 2,767.17
	

	     Gas/Electric Parsonage
	
	$ 1,811.55
	

	     Building/Grounds
	
	$ 17,999.88
	

	     Insurance
	
	$ 3,297.00
	

	     Telephone/Internet
	
	$ 899.23
	

	     Annual & Fall Conference
	
	$ 625.00
	

	     SE IA Synod (Benevolence 2016)
	
	$ 160.00
	

	     Safe Deposit Box Rent 
	
	$ 12.00
	

	     Sunday School/Confirmation
	
	$ 304.00
	

	     Lefsa newspaper ad
	
	$ 65.00
	

	     Easter Lilies/Poinsettias
	
	$ 114.83
	

	     Good Gifts (collected 2016)
	
	$ 105.27
	

	     Photographer (church photo)
	
	$ 100.00
	

	     Dorcas Hall Rent(silent auct.)
	
	$ 50.00
	

	TOTAL
	
	$ 77,968.01
	

	TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS
	
	$ 77,968.01

	BALANCE 01-06-2018
	
	
	$ 6,970.98


Nazareth Treasurer

LisaSmith

Lisa Smith
2017 SAVINGS ACCOUNT TREASUERER’S REPORT
	BALANCE 01-01-2017
	$ 419.45
	

	
	
	
	

	
	INTEREST
	
	
	$ 0.43
	

	BALANCE 12-31-2017
	
	
	$ 419.88
	


Nazareth Treasurer

Lisa Smith

Lisa Smith
2017 CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT ACCOUNT REPORT
	BALANCE 01-01-2017
	
	
	$ 22,672.87
	

	
	TRANSFER TO GENERAL FUND
	($ 16,000.00)
	

	
	INTEREST
	
	
	$ 23.32
	

	BALANCE 12-31-2017
	
	
	$ 6,696.19
	


Nazareth Treasurer

Lisa Smith

Lisa Smith
2017 Nazareth SCRIP Account Report

SCRIP Checking

	Initial balance 01/01/2017
	$ 711.84

	Deposits
	$ 17,013.00

	Disbursements
	

	     Fareway
	$ 9,617.55

	     Hy-Vee
	$ 97.00

	     Kum & Go
	$ 1,746.00

	     SCRIP Center
	$ 5,041.20

	     Walmart
	$ 200.00

	     Christmas Gifts
	$ 145.50

	     Transfer to General Fund
	$ 300.00

	Total Disbursement
	$ 17,147.25

	Balance on 12/31/2016
	$577.59


SCRIP Savings

	Balance on 01/01/2017
	$ 100.02

	Interest
	$ 0.04

	Balance on 12/31/2017
	$ 100.06


Nazareth Treasurer

Lisa Smith

Lisa Smith
BUDGET HISTORY REPORT
	Budget Categories
	2015
	2016
	2017

	
	Actual expenses
	Budgeted
	Actual expenses
	Budgeted
	Actual expenses
	Budgeted

	Salaries
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Pastor
	$38,749.92
	$38,750.00
	$39,300.00
	$39,300.00
	 $29,475.00 
	 $39,300.00 

	Pastor's Pension/Medical
	$14,655.12
	$14,920.08
	$15,905.28
	$15,800.00
	 $14,277.59 
	 $15,800.00 

	Pastor’s Mileage
	$0.00
	$3,000.00
	$0.00
	$2,000.00
	$0.00
	$2,000.00

	Secretary
	$1,108.20
	$1,200.00
	$1,108.20
	$1,200.00
	$1,108.20
	$1,200.00

	Custodian
	$1,773.12
	$2,200.00
	$1,698.92
	$2,000.00
	$1,773.12
	$2,000.00

	Treasurer
	$0.00
	$0.00
	$0.00
	$0.00
	$0.00
	$0.00

	Organist
	$1,219.08
	$1,400.00
	$1,163.59
	$1,200.00
	$1,265.21
	$1,200.00

	FICA for employees
	$679.32
	$700.00
	$679.32
	$400.00
	$657.90
	$400.00

	Gas/Elec.-Church
	$2,918.06
	$3,200.00
	$2,856.54
	$3,200.00
	$2,767.17
	$3,200.00

	Gas/Elec.-Parsonage
	$1,689.91
	$1,900.00
	$1,652.14
	$1,900.00
	$1,811.55
	$1,900.00

	Water

Sewer-Church
	No charge
	No charge
	No charge
	No charge
	No charge
	No charge

	Water

Sewer-Parsonage
	No charge
	No charge
	No charge
	No charge 
	No charge
	No charge

	Telephone
	$1,005.99
	$1,000.00
	$931.45
	$1,000.00
	$976.22
	$1,000.00

	Newsletter Postage
	$29.40
	$150.00
	$0.00
	$150.00
	$0.00
	$150.00

	Building/Grounds
	$895.89
	$1,000.00
	$743.91
	$1,000.00
	$17,303.95
	$1,000.00

	Church Insurance
	$3,113.00
	$3,300.00
	$3,180.00
	$3,500.00
	$3,297.00
	$3,500.00

	Computer/Copier/Office Supplies
	$488.58
	$850.00
	$933.00
	$850.00
	$1,342.69
	$850.00

	Worship Supplies
	$244.05
	$400.00
	$518.74
	$300.00
	$386.70
	$300.00

	Outreach/Fellowship
	$3461.34
	0.00
	
	
	$412.06
	$300.00

	Synod Fall Conference
	$0.00
	$400.00
	$246.98
	$400.00
	$625.00
	$400.00

	Education/Sunday School
	$0.00
	$400.00
	$174.30
	$100.00
	$159.30
	$100.00

	Council Authorized
	$821.65
	$200.00
	436.48
	$200.00
	$272.00
	$200.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Totals:
	$73,138.72
	$74,570.08
	$71,528.85
	$74,800.00
	$78,015.93
	$74,800.00


ProposedBudget

	
	
	

	Salaries
	
	

	Pastor
	
	$29,900.00

	Pastor's Pension/Medical
	
	$15,000.00

	Pastor's Mileage
	
	$2,000.00

	Secretary
	
	$1,200.00

	Custodian
	
	$2,000.00

	Treasurer
	
	

	Organist
	
	$1,200.00

	FICA for Custodian, Organist, Secretary
	
	$800.00

	Physical Plant Maintenance:
	
	

	Gas/Elec.-Church
	
	$3,200.00

	Gas/Elec.-Parsonage
	
	$1,900.00

	Water/Sewer/Garbage-Church
	
	No Charge from City

	Water/Sewer-Parsonage
	
	No Charge from City

	Telephone
	
	$1,000.00

	Newsletter Postage
	
	$150.00

	Building/Grounds
	
	$1,000.00

	Church Insurance
	
	$3,600.00

	Piano/Organ/Misc/Office Supplies
	
	$850.00

	Worship/Evangelism:
	
	

	Worship Supplies/Supply Pastor
	
	$300.00

	Outreach/Fellowship
	
	$250.00

	Continuing Ed/Fall Conference
	
	$400.00

	Education/Sunday School
	
	$150.00

	Misc.(Council Authorized)
	
	$200.00

	TOTAL Budget EXPENDITURES:
	
	$65,100.00

	Amount needed Monthly $5,425.00


Ballot 2018
Officers

President (vote for one, 1 year term)

Mark Lewis


Vice President (vote for one, 1 year term)
John Egeland
Secretary (vote for one, 1 year term)
Joyce Allen
Treasurer (vote for one, 1 year term)
Lisa Smith
Audit Committee

JoLynn Lund
Jerry Lund

Memorial Treasurer

Wendy Dubberke
Madrid Home Delegates

Jamie Lewis

David Lewis
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